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“Mainstreaming sustainable land and forest management in dry mountain landscapes of North-Eastern Armenia” full-sized Project 00091048
In July-September 2018 the project completed drafting Gugarq and Yeghegnut forest enterprises forest management plans (FMPs) and circulated for the official feedback. The contractor- “Geomap” LLC delivered the draft FMPs for Yeghegnut and Gugarq forest enterprises, as well as separate management plans for “Margahovit” and “Caucasian Snow-Rose” state sanctuaries and verified accurate boundaries between the neighboring protected areas and the communities. The total area coverd by draft FMPs is 28,258,4 ha, which also includes 12,922 ha delineated high-conservation value forest (HCVF). The forest inventory, soil sampling and laboratory processing of forest carbon team of contracted Yerevan State University's Center for Excellence and Applied Biosciences and the Department of Ecology and Nature Protection for forest completed data collection in around 300 sample plots, including ca.270 forest inventory and 30 soil, litter and herbaceous sample plots. In Stepanavan (Lori marz), jointly with DRR project, a youth development center was established targeting education, training and extension of drone technologies. Youth club members assembled their own drone with spare parts and tested it over the nearby forest area. Within the framework of the grant component of the project realized through SGP mechanisms, two NGOs were contracted: “Lore Rescue team” NGO to construct rope-park for sports and adventure tourism development in Stepanavan and “COAF” (Children of Armenia Fund) to develop sustainable income generation through backyard small-size farms development in Debed community. Both projects are conducted in Lori marz. The selection of innovative ideas for the remaining funds under this component is underway. For the project component II (output 2.2) the hired national expert conducted study, delineation, preparation of rehabilitation measures, consultation for local community members on degraded forest and forest-adjacent community pastures in Armenia's Lori and Tavush marzes (totally for 1000 ha area). Project team organized nationwide workshop for the forest sector stakeholders (6 July 2018) to clarify the ongoing forest sector reforms and the vision of newly appointed forest authorities as well as the potential roles of international organizations to support those reforms. The continuous consultations with MoNP on project activities, particularly on drafting of new FMPs were hampered due to continuous negotiations on their form and content between MoNP and State Forest Committee. The two international interns of project conducted workshops for the national stakeholders correspondingly on the following topics: GIS concepts and RS in forestry (conducted by Mr. Ken Glemarec on 9 August 2018) and National forest inventory and FMP systems (conducted by Mr. Levon Slagmulder on 17 August 2018). “Reserve park complex” SNCO cultivated the 30,000 poplar seedlings procured within the project to prepare their delivery for further planting in Tavush region forest-dependent communities in November 2018. National expert on Environmental Impact Assessment (Forest Ecosystems) hired in April 2018 provided continuous expertise for the MoNP for 19 projects and professional knowledge transfer to the EIA division staff of MoNP. 
